Mr. F. W. Lang. Forsyth, Georgia.

Dear Mr. Lang:

I could have sold a number of these Foot Arch Normalizers but I remembered having a letter from you quite some time ago and as I recall it, I thought you said they were out for the duration because you could not get the material.

If you have some on hand I am sure that I can sell some more of them for you.

Thank you for your check of recent date.

I note that you have tendered your resignation as of February. I am glad that you are feeling well with your 57 years. It happens that you and I are exactly the same age. I will be 58 next November 18th, and I am feeling very well, thank you, sir.

Won't you write me and tell me if you are able to produce these Foot Arch Normalizers in reasonable numbers? I will get busy and see if I can't sell some of them for you.

I have written to Dr. Don Carlos Peete, of Kansas City, who inquired about a Normalizer a month or so ago and I informed him then that they were a war casualty.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.